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Dear Forester Student-Athletes, Parents, Alumni and Fans,
In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, and in accordance with the College’s transition to online or distance learning, all Forester athletic related events are canceled for the remainder of the spring semester, including: all varsity spring sport athletic practices and competitions, non-traditional varsity sport seasons, and all club and intramural sports. This is an extremely difficult decision, but ultimately the right one for the safety and well being of our student-athletes, coaches, and staff members considering the rapidly evolving situation.  We are deeply saddened, as we know you are by this news, but trust you understand the decision and will look for ways to continue showing what we know is incredible Forester community, resiliency, and pride.  
Below you will find links to information from the NCAA, including information about the cancelation of contests as well as the blanket eligibility waiver that was extended to all spring sport student-athletes.   
In the coming week, we encourage all student-athletes to watch your email for communication from your respective head coach about athletic and campus related updates and plans to stay in touch throughout the semester.  We are also deeply committed, as is the College, to recognizing the achievements of our senior student-athletes who did not have a chance to complete their seasons and to continuing to work closely with all of our student-athletes, especially graduating seniors, on career planning and preparation.   
Questions about athletics or specific event cancelations should be directed to Vice President for Athletics and Career Advancement, Jackie Slaats (slaats@lakeforest.edu) or Interim Director of Athletics, Blake Theisen (theisen@lakeforest.edu).  Questions regarding eligibility should be directed to Associate Athletic Director and Compliance Coordinator, Chris Pier (Pier@lakeforest.edu).
NCAA Championship Cancelation Statement 	
NCAA Student-athlete seasons of participation and eligibility update 
On Friday, March 13, the DIII Administrative Committee approved a blanket waiver for all student-athletes participating in spring sports as follows: (a) Waive the use of a season of participation for all student-athletes in spring sports.  If an institution continues or re-starts its season, this relief would still exist; and (b) Waive the use of the spring semester towards their limit of 10 semesters/15 quarters, regardless of whether they used a season.  
Jackie Slaats
Vice President for Athletics and Career Advancement

Blake Theisen
Interim Director of Athletics
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